Langley with Hardley Parish Council
Minutes of the

Annual Parish Meeting
held Tuesday 7 May 2013 at 7.30 pm
in Langley with Hardley Village Hall
1. Chairman's Report – see attached.
2. Clerk's Report – This has been my second year with the Parish Council and I have now settled into the role, though there is always something new to learn.  I have been developing the website a bit more so again, if anyone would like to offer some content I would be happy to add it.

The addition of the new filing cabinet has made life easier and allowed me to keep things in a much more accessible way.  The new printer is a joy after the battles I had with the old one!

My family and I enjoyed the Jubilee celebrations and it was nice to join with Chedgrave Parish Council for part of the fun.
3. County Councillor's Report – not available.
4. District Councillor's Report – not available.
5. Police Report – not available.

6. Tree Warden's Report – see attached.
7. Langley Poor Trust Report – see attached.
8. Hardley Windmill Report – Mr Rockley: The 2012 season was hampered a little due to the footpath closure, but increased visitor numbers from the river and good support for special events meant that income was only slightly down on 2011.  The mill continues to enjoy good support from the local community with people giving up their time both to open the mill at weekends and working on the mill during the week.  We are also becoming part of the wider "Broads" community, with a growing band of regular visitors using the mooring for overnight stays.  We continue to expanding the number of events we run for local boating and sailing clubs who use the mill as a focal point for a cruise or race.  

The major part of the restoration work is now complete, with the drive to the pump having been finished during March, but there are still lots of smaller jobs to complete.  Our main task for this year is repainting the cap.  This is a specialised job, requiring skills and equipment associated with working at height and will be costly.  To this end we're running our established events and will be organising a sponsored walk for 1st Sept.  There will be 2 circular routes to choose from(4 or 10 miles) with refreshments at the mill for anyone taking part.

I'm now running a Facebook page for the mill (which is getting good traffic and feedback), the largest single image in this year's Broadcaster magazine is of Hardley mill, we are active on several forums helping spread the word and signs are that people are starting to visit the mill as a destination in itself and not simply because they are passing.  All very encouraging and necessary if we want to preserve the mill as an attraction for years to come.

With footpath access now restored we are hoping that the 2013 season, which ends on 28/29 September, will be our busiest so far.
9. Hardley Bird Hide – Mrs Kirkpatrick: The hide was built in 2005 at the cost of £7,265, which was provided by many local charities.  I visit the hide every 3-4 weeks.  It is very well used as many more people walk along the River Chet footpath.

The hide itself is in good condition.  The door which became very difficult during the wet winter has improved and is not sticking.  However, the first three boards to the hide see-saw and require attention.  Edgar Hoddy, the Broads Ranger, has promised to do this.  It was first reported to him in September last year.

10. Langley Cross – Mrs Kirkpatrick: I visit the cross regularly to keep the weeds at bay.  The base of the cross requires much attention and has crumbled considerably during the freezing wet winter.

The oak posts surrounding the cross also need replacing as do the metal railings.  Stephen Heywood, Norfolk Conservation Officer, will come and inspect the cross and hopefully in the meantime find the funds for the repairs.  I will report back after his visit.

11. Hardley Cross – Mrs Kirkpatrick: I visit the cross regularly to keep it free of weeds.  Access over the causeway is good and the cross is well visited when the path is open.  There are no other problems.
12. Telephone Box – Mrs Kirkpatrick: It’s been very easy to keep the phone box clean.  However the four broken window panes need repairing and the leather hinges need replacing, making the door very hard to open.  Not sure how many people make use of it.

13. Village Hall Report – see attached.
14. Public participation:
· Motorbikes (black and yellow) have been speeding around the area at the weekends.  Also, a small red car with stripes and yellow zig-zags painted on the side has been speeding around the area.
· There are some potholes on the corner of Gentleman’s Walk, where the drains are.

· The large pothole at the bottom of Cock Road has not been repaired yet.

· The white line is missing from the edge of the road at the end of Langley School’s drive.  At night drivers are failing to stop at the junction as they think the white line in the middle of the road is the stop line.

· The Village Sign post still has a crack.

· The notice board in the playing field is almost illegible where it has been faded by sunlight.

· The plaque underneath the Nelson Oak at Langley Staithe is still damaged.  Mr Rockley reported that he has recently put posts and chain around the tree.
· The Nelson Oak at Hardley Staithe is not damaged.  The slipway next to it doesn’t look usable.

· Does the Parish Council still intend to publish a leaflet with information about the parish?  Yes.

· Does the Parish Council still intend to acquire more playing field equipment? Yes it depends on getting grant funding.

· Inconsiderate parking is still causing a problem on Hardley Road.

· There is no recycling sign at the recycling centre.  Clerk to ask South Norfolk to replace the sign.
Signed: ........................................................................
Dated:     /      /
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